June 1, 1994

date

The Council of the Corporation of the Village of Beachburg met on the above

at the Municipal Office.

Reeve Jamieson called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m., with everyone present.
ITEMS DISCUSSED:

The cutting of the grass at the fair Grounds.

The sidewalk beside the Freshmart. It was decided to have Greg see if he could fill
the holes with cold patch.

Martin Vereyken asked the Village to give back the 20' right-of-way which he had
given to the Village as an emergency exit from Vera Crescent. Council decided they
would not give this back until Mr. Vereyken has completed the complete circle

of roadway on Vera Crescent since an emergency exit is still needed.

Drainage problems at Kerry MclLeese's property and Roy Lemaire's lots were discussed.
It was decided to apply for an Infrastructure grant for these.

Mr. Leo Regier from the Recreation Committee and Mr. Bob Farnell and Mr. Barry
Stephen arrived to discuss the grasss cutting at the Fair Grounds. It was decided
that for this year the Village would continue to cut all of the grass but Council
asked the N.R.A.S. to help pay the employee's wages. It was decided to not do

as much trimming and for next year the two organizations should try to raise
enough money to purchase a lawnmower.

The planting of trees along Main Street was discussed and it was decided that
Councillors Wright and DeWal should look after this.

It was decided to meet again Monday evening, if possible, to review the applications
received for the new full-time position which was advertised and to view the
drainage problems at McLeese's and Lemaireé and also to view ditching, etc. along

Vera Crescent.

Moved by Beulah Wright and seconded by Jacob DeWal that the Council of the

Corporation of the Village of Beachburg hereby authorize the Reeve and Clerk to

apply for a Canada/Ontario Infrastructure Grant for Waterworks Improvements in the

amount of $45000.00.- Carried.

The meeting then adjourned at 11:45 p.m.

REEVE CLERK






